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We care, we help, we succeed. Ni a with, Ni a weres, Ni a sewen. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
Wednesday 20th March – Nursery Dental Health Workshop. 

Wednesday 20th March - Year 1 trip – Crenver Grove – Payment & lunch booking on the App. 

Thursday 21st March 2024 is World Down's Syndrome Day - Please can all our pupils and staff wear 
socks that don't match to celebrate difference 

 
Thursday 28th March – PTA Easter Extravaganza! See information below. 

Thursday 28th March Last day of term – School re-opens for the new term on Tuesday 16th April.  

   

Please check out our new Mental Health support page on our newsletter. This page is 
designed to support mental health and wellbeing for are whole community. It is still 

very much a work in progress so if you would like a link or support group added 
please email Mrs Bateman: cbateman@trewirgieinf.tpacademytrust.org 

Head's Headlines 
 
Key takeaways from this week: 
 
The school has successfully implemented 
'Philosophy time' across all year groups. Children 
are 'thinking about thinking'! The impact of these 
sessions is improved listening, speaking and 
thinking skills. The lessons follow an ABC 
approach and children are encouraged to Agree, 
Build or Challenge another's observation or 
viewpoint. Children are enjoying these sessions 
and staff are noticing an improvement in 
negotiating skills within the classrooms and the 
playground. 
 
Try it with your children at home with this 
question: 'Would you rather be a wizard or a 
superhero?' 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Mrs Montgomery-Smtih , Assistant Head and 
Class 2 teacher will be leaving Trewirgie for two 
terms (Summer and Autumn), to complete a 
secondment at Nanpean school. We wish her all 
the very best in her new role and look forward to 
welcoming her back next year!  
 
Mrs Montgomery-Smith will be contacting the 
parents of the pupils in class 2 regarding the 
changes to the teaching structure while she is 
away.  
 
The teacher who will job share with Mrs Johns is 
an existing member of the Trewirgie teaching 
team and will spend time over the next two weeks 
getting to know the children. 
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This week in the Nursery we have been taking part in British Science Week. The children have been 
taking part in different experiments, predicting and describing what they see. The cola volcano was 
very popular and creating a Skittles rainbow. Our poem of the week was called 'Popcorn' and we 

popped some corn describing the changes and of course eating the popcorn for our snack. 
 

 

       

     
 



The reception children have enjoyed visiting our Wild Tribe area this week to look for signs of spring 
to support our science work and to find any natural repeating patterns to support our previous 

learning in maths. 
In the maths lessons this week the Cornish Knockers have set the children some measure 

challenges. The children have been developing their knowledge of capacity by pouring different 
amounts of the Knockers favourite drink - milk. They have been measuring the length of some very 
tasty worms and weighing mysterious objects wrapped in tin to find out which were heavy and light. 
In their Life Skills lesson they have been practising brushing teeth to make sure they are clean and 

healthy. 

   

   
 
This week in Geevor, we have taken part in science week with the theme of 'time'.  We investigated 

how long it would take for an ice cube to melt and made predictions on how long each ice cube 
would last.  We also came up with fantastic ideas on how to slow down or speed up the melting 

process.  Elijah was correct with his prediction that his ice cube would melt the quickest. 
 

This week we also had another visit from Christine Judge to finish composing our very own school 
song. We will be practising this song in singing assembly and we will be ready to share it with you 

all soon...watch this space! 

    



This week in Year 1 the children have been learning to compare and measure the mass (weight) of 
classroom objects. They worked really hard with the balances to careful measure out cubes to show 

how many cubes each thing weighed. 
In English, the children have been making up their own fairy tale stories which we hope to share 

with you in the next couple of weeks. 
In Science, the children have been learning about plants. For Thursday's Science Day, they loved 

dissecting the flowers into their different parts. The children are confident in naming the parts of the 
plant and can say what the different parts do. Thank you to Steve from Rowe farms for donating the 

daffodils. 

           

         
 

On Monday, Year 2 had a fantastic day at Eden. They spent time learning about what plants need 
to grow in our 'Ready Steady Sow' workshop and then explored the biomes looking for new and 

exciting plants . Thank you to those parents who helped and supported today and well done to year 
2 for being amazing in their behaviour and manners. 

 



Attendance 
 

The class with the best attendance this week goes to 

Class 3 
Well done! 

Learners & Superstars! 
 Learner Superstar 

Class 1 – 
King Edward 

Marni for learning her new sounds so 
brilliantly and confidently. You are 
becoming a fantastic reader.  
 
 

Elena for the extra effort she has been 
putting into school. You have been listening 
fantastically and showing 'super sitting' 
during all carpet times. Elena has also had a 
raffle ticket every day this week in her RWI 
session!   

Class 2 – 
Wheal Uny 

Ruby has impressed us in all aspects 
of her learning. She is reading words 
more fluently in Read Write Inc and 
was a fantastic 'pattern spotter' during 
our trip to the Wild Tribe area this 
week. She is always keen to apply 
what she has learnt which makes her 
a brilliant learner. Well done Ruby!  

Charlie C for his positivity and determination. 
Charlie has tried his best at everything he 
has been asked to do and we are very proud 
of him. Well done Charlie! 
 

Class 3 – 
Robinson 

Amelia for her super mathematical 
thinking when solving the Cornish 
Knockers weighing and measuring 
problems. 

Rosie for always been a helpful hand in the 
classroom, often offering to help tidy up 
areas of the classroom she hasn't even made 
a mess in.  

Class 4 – 
Wheal 
Basset 

Jai has really enjoyed learning to 
weigh in Maths this week and was the 
first person to complete our challenge! 
Fantastic work Jai!  

Harry has been coming into school with a 
fantastic attitude this week and has been 
proud of himself. You are super Harry! 
 

Class 5 –  
Grenville 

Louie for working really hard in class 
and doing a great job with his science 
learning. Well done Louie! 

Avaia for being a kind and helpful friend. 
Keep up the great attitude and growing 
confidence Avaia!  

Class 6 – 
Pednandrea 

Lacey for always listening in 
lessons, trying hard to answer 
questions and taking so much care 
with her work. 

Amelia for careful concentration on her parts 
of the plan diagram. 
 

Class 7 – 
Carn Brea 

Milo for his enthusiasm with measuring 
capacity this week.  

Daniel for being an absolute star in class this 
week. 

Class 8 –  
Dolcoath 

Louie for producing one of the best 
answers I've ever heard in Maths 
retrieval. Well done Louie!  
 

Jessie for working so hard on her learning 
plan and meeting all of her targets. Jessie 
has shown resilience and determination, well 
done Jessie!  
 
Kobi for working hard all week to be the best 
he can be. Especially for using his words 
when he has felt sad - well done Kobi!  

Class 9 –      
South Crofty 

Arlo.T for his super scientific facts 
retrieval. 
 

Lily-Mae for her amazing behaviour and 
attitude to learning. 
 

Class 10 
Geevor 

Star of the week: Harry for his incredible learning this week - well done Harry! 
 

 
 



       Makaton sign of the week 

Red! 
 

Cornish Word of the Week  
 

As part of the Go Cornish Scheme, we are teaching everyone some Cornish words and phrases. 
Each week we will add a new word or phrase to the newsletter which you may like to use at home.  

  

This week’s word is: Red - rudh 

Trewydhgi - Kryw Kernewek 

 

 

 
                 

 

At Go Cornish club this week we made a Cornish Cream Tea. We learnt the words for all the parts 
and enjoyed tasting the results. There was a clear message from the children that it was jam first 

but they were very tolerant of those of us who were brought up differently and did half one way and 
half the other! 

       



 
 

Pewasow Yowynkneth - Young People’s 

Awards 2024 
 

The Gorsedh Kernow Young People’s Awards seek to encourage learning, understanding and 
promotion of Cornish culture and give expression to the national Celtic Spirit of Cornwall. 

 

The expression of Cornish identity and culture is the over-arching criterion against which all entries 
and nominations will be judged. 

 
These Awards are open to all young people under 18 years of age. You can enter as a whole school, as a 
single class or as an individual.  Community groups working with young people are invited to enter, also 
choirs, dance and drama groups. There is a separate Awards and competition scheme for those over 18 

years old. 
 

Please visit www.gorsedhkernow.org.uk/awards.html 

to see examples of previous award winners 
 

Make a Cornish themed phrase 
book of any words you know 

so far. 

Making a video of what makes 
Cornish great 

A project about an important 
person in Cornish history or about 

an important aspect e.g. mining 

Use Cornish in a creative way 
 

Make a poster advertising a 
Cornish event 

 

A project to record and discover 
meanings of local Cornish 

placenames 
 

Record a song in Cornish 
 

An illustrated booklet about 
why you love Cornwall 

 

A slide show of images or a 
storybook illustrating a Cornish 

legend 
 

 
All entries to be submitted digitally by email by 23rd April. Winners may be asked to bring 

submissions to be exhibited at the Awards event and the Esedhvos. 

 

For full details of Young People’s Awards together with submission forms please visit 
www.gorsedhkernow.org.uk/awards.html 

 

Please send any email enquiries to 
young-peoples-awards@gorsedhkernow.org.uk 

 

 

 

Parents can submit work for their 

children themselves via email 

using the form on the website or 

the children can bring the work 

into school before Easter and give 

them to Miss Maun. 

We are entering some group 

entries in our classes and year 

groups. But the children may wish 

to enter some individual entries 

too. Last year Ellie and Lexi won 

prizes and so did the Kryw 

Kernewek. 

http://www.gorsedhkernow.org.uk/awards.html
http://www.gorsedhkernow.org.uk/awardsinfo
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Extra-Curricular Clubs 
 

 Club Finish time Year Group Number 
of places 

Monday Sing & Sign  (4 weeks) 4.20pm Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 20 

Monday Gardening Club (4 Weeks) 4.20pm Year 2 21 

Wednesday Football Club (6 weeks) 4.20pm Year 1 & Year 2 12 

Thursday Cornish Club (6 weeks) 4.20pm Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 12 

Thursday Board games (6 weeks) 4.30pm Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 12 

 
All clubs will cost £3.50 per child, per week  
Children in receipt of Pupil Premium will be charged £1.75 per child, per week. 
 
Clubs are paid in advance once your place has been confirmed. 
 
Please call – 01209 216111,  
email – kparrott@trewirgieinf.tpacademytrust.org  
or text - via the school gateway App with your child’s request. 

 
 

The Trewirgie Infants’ School PTA  
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